## MAYOR'S REPORT TOWN COUNCIL MEETING OCTOBER 20, 2020

The process has begun with Stateliner United for the re-development of the Waterfront. It is an honor and privilege to be part of this exciting project. I want to thank the principles at Stateliner United, our professionals and Town Council for all their dedication to make this happen.

I would like to thank Mayor James Mengucci of Lopatcong and their DPW Dept. for letting the town use their street sweeper for the last month while ours was being repaired. Mayor Mengucci is aware of my mission on keeping Phillipsburg clean and this was a big help to our cause.

DJ Kophazy and I have discussed a potential cell tower at Walters Park that will give Phillipsburg guaranteed revenue and tax ratables for at least 5 years with AT&T. We are waiting for a formal proposal to move forward.

Pork Roll Palooza was held at Shappell Park and was a big success. Thank you to everyone involved to make this happen.

The town dedicated the Green Street field house to Matthew Penrose, who played many sports for the Steele Hill Bulldogs. Matthews entire family, Council, Recreation, town employees and I were present for the dedication.

Tilcon will begin paving roads Tuesday October 27<sup>th</sup>. They anticipate work will take 2 to 2 ½ weeks to complete. Sorry if this causes and inconvenience and thank you for your patience while this work is being done weather permitted.

Respectfully Submitted Todd M. Tersigni Mayor of Phillipsburg